
 

 

LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – October 13, 2021 
 

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors meeting was held October 13, 2021. The meeting was called to order 

at 8:00 a.m. Present were Michael Porter, Michael Whitman, Ginger Bollinger, Tim Pietrasewicz, Drew 

Francisco and Catherine Wise. Christina Bowers stopped during meeting to ask about installation of her 

driveway pipe and promptly left. 

 

Michael Whitman motioned to approve the minutes from the September 22, 2021, Regular Meeting. 

Michael Porter seconded. All voted yes.  

 

Michael Porter moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for October7, 2021– General Fund: 

$40,995.91 and State Fund: $32,452.17. Health Reimbursement Fund: $777.70. ARPA Funds: 

$85,776.42. Line of Credit Account: Due-$15,385.88, Remaining: $84614.81. Michael Whitman 

seconded. Motion carried.  

 

Discussion was held on enacting 10-ton weight limits on Township Roads, cost for study and ordinance 

would be $5,000.00. Supervisors would like to place this on the 2022 budget. 

The GASB 2019 Pension Report was reviewed.  

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors agreed to hold a Budget Work Session on Tuesday, November 9, 

2021 at 6:00 p.m. Michael Porter motioned to change the time for the November 24, 2021 Supervisors 

meeting to 8:00 a.m. from 6:00 p.m., Michael Whitman seconded. All voted yes. Both meetings will be 

advertised. 

 

Road Foreman Report: The meeting held between the LeBoeuf Township Supervisors and Wilkinson 

Aggregates Inc. to discuss the crushing of the gravel was held and an agreement was made for the re-

crushing of gravel. Eighty percent of the Fall grading of roads is complete. The Red Light was out 

Saturday – October 9, 2021. Mystic Road Bridge is scheduled to begin in the next week. The McGahen 

Hill Bridge Project is waiting for the replacement pipe to arrive, before the project will be started. 

 

Zoning Officer Tim Pietrasewicz presented permits. A Variance Hearing for Rudy Shetler – to build a 

sawmill – will be on Thursday, October 21, 2021. The Travel Trailer on Willey Road has been removed. 

The Rainbow Farm on Old Route 19 has 3 junk vehicles parked on property. A letter will be sent. 

 

Secretary Report: The Reporting for the 2021 ARPA Funds has been extended until April of 2022. 

The Tax Collector requested a letter to be sent to PSATS Resolution #21-19 asking to vote No for the 

elimination of the elected township tax collector. A letter will be sent.  

 

Correspondence and Permits were read & reviewed.  

 

Michael Whitman motioned to ratify Bills & Payroll for October 7, 2021. Michael Porter seconded. All 

voted yes. 

 

Michael Whitman moved, seconded by Michael Porter, to adjourn the regular meeting at 8:42 a.m. 

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

         Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

         Catherine Wise 

         Secretary/Treasurer 


